CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE (CIPC) 
MEETING MNUTES

September 28, 2015

Present:   Craig Davis; Budget Committee, Andy Sanborn; Citizen representative, Nina Gardner; Citizen representative, Craig Weisman; Citizen representative, Julie Lonergan; School District Representative, Don Bormes; Planning Board Representative(arrived at 7:40pm), Johnny VanTassel; Board of Selectmen’s representative and Charlie Smith; Town Administrator

 OPEN

  @ 7:00pm, Chair Davis recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.


All present recited the Pledge of allegiance.  

MINUTES

The minutes of 9/21/15, not reviewed or voted on.

OLD BUSINESS

(From last meeting, see information under DPW section)

NEW BUSINESS


POLICE CIP REQUESTS


The CIPC met with Chief Hankard and reviewed the requests for CIP, 2 for FY17 and 1 for FY18.  Chief Hankard reviewed the request for FY17 to replace a police cruiser.  This is a request for a scheduled replacement for a 2016/17 Ford Interceptor.  Chief reports that there was a budget for FY16 to replace a cruiser and will not be purchasing until FY17.  Chief reported that the new Interceptors get 3-4 years of life per vehicle.  The CIPC asked about the requests only going for 2 more years.  Chief responded that there is a possibility of the police vehicle changing in a few years to a sedan; therefore he does not have any of that information currently to make such a request.  Nina questioned how long the SUV vehicle was projected to last.  Chief responded that it has approximately 10 years of life.  Nina asks if there would be prolonged life of the vehicles if they were kept inside out of the elements.  Chief responded that it would depend, as hard starts and stops as well as regular wear and tear is what wears out the vehicles not just storage.  Chief reports that the Interceptors are a V6 and get better fuel mileage than the previous V8 crown vic’s.  Chief also reiterated that he only buys a car in any budget cycle when they are absolutely needed and not just because money was appropriated.  Chief reports mileage of current fleet as: 2014-69,100 miles; 2013-72,600 miles; Pickup-13,800 and the oldest vehicle – 2013 -87,400 miles (got this in 2012).  There was discussion of the CIPC that CRF are no longer used to buy police vehicles and Nina recommended that BOS or Budget Committee save in CRF’s.  Nina suggested that another way to fund vehicles would be to use fund balance to fund purchases, to set up CRF for this money to go to and fund future vehicle purchases instead, this way funds would be readily available vs not using an appropriation that we may not use.  Nina suggests that this would help control any spikes in the tax rate when no money is available for any vehicle purchases in the town.  

Chief Hankard discussed the request for $20k for the “concept and design for police station”.  Chief reports that in years past he has requested $10k as a place holder to keep this project on the town’s radar/CIP.  Chief explained that this request for $20k is based on a recent facility risk assessment done by Primex (attached to the CIP request) outlines many safety and security issues with the whole building and specifically pertaining to the operations of the Police Department in that building.  Chief explained that because of the seriousness of the Primex report, he contacted an architect with police department experience for a more accurate figure for the CIP request for a concept design to get this project moving.  Chief submitted a narrative with his request outlines immediate needs and long and short term goals.  Chief stated that the $20k came from the square footage that the police department would actually need for proper and safe funtioning of approximately 2500-7500sp ft. 9$15-$18k) and will address the safety/space/security issues needed.  Chief stated that a feasibility study of all buildings would help in moving forward with actual plans for any and all of the building needs in town.


RECREATION COMMISSION


Nina addressed the CIP request from Recreation, stating they lost their building.  Nina stated that she sits on the building space needs committee and there is a huge need all over town especially for storage.  Nina, Julie Lonergan; Rec Coordinator, Joel Smith and Tracy Woods; Recreation commission members, handed out a design/drawing for a new Recreation building that would utilize the old space at the Town Park.  Nina and others report that this CIP requests is presented for $98k with an offset of $12k from the commission.  Commission members discussed this plan to be a “turnkey” design.  Andy questioned the energy efficiency of the building as there were not specifics in the CIP request for insulation, heating, electrical etc.  Charlie Smith questioned when the start of this building would begin.  Julie stated that this will need to all go out for bid and volunteers will be needed and other professional people who will donate their time etc.  Julie stated that this price includes the cost of the professional or professional volunteers and a General Contractor to work with this group.  Chair Davis shared his concerns for bathrooms and probable access from the outside by moving the storage and bathrooms around on the design.  Craig Weisman questioned the possible increase in funding that may be need to do it the first time and a little bit better to make it last longer.  Joel stated the heating system was included and they would be using existing septic and well to save the town costs.  Tracy stated that the design was presented as is, since Julie has enough to do and the extra cleaning would be too much.  The commission currently uses porta potties for the public and they will stick with them.   Nina questioned using the $98k from the appropriation and the recreation commission can use the $12k for a buffer or interior furnishings etc.  (note: the $12k in the CIP request is in the non-lapsing fund for the recreation commission)

DPW-ROAD CIP INFORMATION


Brian Bourdea DPW Director met with the CIPC to review information requested at the last meeting for the $500k CIP request for Roads.  Nina questioned if the $500k would be enough to complete the projects that Brian has planned.  Ralph Rathjen in the audience commented about only having information on one road to make a recommendation on, he feels there should be more information on other roads proposed to make a final determination of priority to the townspeople where this money should be spent.  The CIPC discussed the ongoing need for a Road Plan and Johnny added that the BOS are talking about how to proceed with the Roads.  
FUTURE ADENDA

Next meeting 10/05/15 @ 7 pm at the Town Offices

ADJOURN

Nina made a motion to adjourn 2nd Craig Weisman @10:35 pm, all were in favor
Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells 
CIPC Secretary


